# **General Meeting Minutes**

#### Date

• 09-Jul-2018

#### Location

Weston Raiders Club

#### **Attendances**

- Mike Behnke
- Gen Webster
- Terrie Hornby
- Blake McCormack
- Phil Arthur
- Russel Winks
- Simon Leigh
- Matt Boorman
- Paul Bennett
- Amber Arthur
- Jean Papillaud

# **Apologies**

• KD Day

# Agenda

- Membership Report
- Finance Report
- Correspondence
- Website Report
- Upcoming Events
  - o ACT Rally Series
  - o Rally Sprint
  - o Khana Series
- Previous Events
- Other Business

## **Previous Minutes**

- Accepted by Jean Papillaud
- Seconded by Gen Webster

# Membership Report

- 69 Members
- KD Winks resigned position
- Temporary role to be organized. Matt Boorman suggested. Need to determine the permanent member to fill the role.

### Correspondence Report

- Book from CAMS for 50<sup>th</sup> anneverary
- CAMS to send out a Breathalyser for random testing for the last khana event

### Website report

- Discussed approaching Arron Wishardt to donate a photo to keep website look good and fresh. Also for the Facebook page.
- General request to send in-car footage or photos.

#### Social Media report

- 955 like
- 952 follows

### **Upcoming Events**

- Khana series
  - o BMSC still have a number of LCCC radios. Matt Boorman chasing BMSC.
  - o Khana dates?
    - **25-08-2018**
    - **22-09-2018**
    - **04-11-2018**
    - **08-12-2018**
- Escarpade
  - o 20-10-2018 to 27-10-2018
- Russel Winks asking to fit a go cart in event
  - o Suggested for August meeting as informal meeting
  - o 6:30 start
  - o 2 races
  - o Follow-up with Brod burger and beer
  - o Russel Winks to book and confirm
- First Aid course
  - o Scheduled for 14-15 July
  - o 17 people out of 30 places
  - o 9:00 start for both days
  - Sunday is a half day
  - Simon Leigh to talk to work contacts to see if we can grab a abandoned vehicle to roll on the side for practice extractions
  - o Russel Winks to loan his car for a cage extraction
  - o Potential to cannibalise a club excel
  - o Everyone to plug the event as much as possible to get more participants.
- Monaro Stages
  - o KD Winks and Dave Ballard submitted paperwork to council
  - 95% signatures obtained, with only 2 people still outstanding
  - New shire council which KD Winks and Dave Ballard need to meet with and promote the
    event
  - Police are asking for traffic management signed off for forestry. A meeting is organised with council and police to reduce traffic management and the associated cost.
  - Format will be
    - Service Park moving to Bombala.
    - 2 stages out of Cooma.
    - 2 stages into Cooma
    - 5 stages in the forest.
- ACT Series
  - O Narooma coming up. No details to add at this point.

- 21 Jul 2018
- o Bay Rally
  - **11-08-2018**
- Presentation
  - o Venue is uncertain
  - o General call to members to help out with organising

### **Previous Events**

- Nat Cap
  - o BMSC still have radios
- Bega
  - Nothing to add
- Rally Cross at Marulan
  - o Nothing to add

### Other Business

- The combined ACT, LCCC and BMSC. Presentation night is scheduled this year, 24 November.
- Shannons insurance come on to support us this year.
  - Mike Behnke to look at calendar to look for an available date to provide support for their car and coffee events.
  - o Gen Webster asked if we need to have some LCCC promotional gear. Mike Behnke to check.